WASHINGTON COUNTY
Behavioral Health Council
Wednesday
January 27, 2021

Present: Kim Cooper, Mary Monnat, Danielle Berner, Marcia Hille, Lynne Schroeder, Karen
James, Rebecca Jones, Carol Greenough, Jessica Cardinal, Eric Schmidt, Larysa Thomas,
Balpreet Singh, Steven Youngs, Sean Fields, Sgt. Dustin Sluman

Absent: John Sheridan, Dave Mowry, Emily Matkar

Staff: Nick Ocon, BH Director; Kathy Prenevost, Addictions Supervisor; Aika Fallstrom,
Program Specialist

Guests: John Trinh, Alison Dougherty
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 9:02 a.m.
Program Updates:

CMHP:
e Nick Ocon has been hired as the new Behavioral Health Division Manager for
Washington County
e There will be busy legislative session- will be a long session this year
o There have been 3,000 bills and legislative concepts introduced, but we will see
which ideas will gain some traction to see which ones we should be tracking
= There will be some education about some of the bills in the Spring once
there is a better idea.
CCO
o Still doing delegated care coordination for Trillium (Wraparound and Choice)
e Trillium has about 10,000 members currently (mostly in Multnomah County)
e Health Share and CareOregon are doing a big push with hospitals to COVID-19
vaccinations to providers
o Still need help with getting residents vaccinated- supported residential has not
been vaccinated yet (congregate care settings).

Addictions
e CATT (Center for Addictions Treatment and Triage)
o Official Feasibility Assessment presentation to the Board in April
= Feasibility Assessment is over 30 pages and outlines the work that has
been done to date for this project
o Kristin will be giving an update in February to outline the Board before the
official Feasibility Assessment Presentation



Member Updates:
e Becky- Children’s Advocacy Centers will be asking for an increase of $3 million dollars
during the legislative session

Guest Updates:
e New Narrative- will be opening a new residential center in Hillsboro
e NAMI- the building is getting a facelift, so there will be a re-opening in the future

Behavioral Health Council Recruitment
e A recruitment has been sent out
e We will work on putting together an onboarding packet for new and current members
o Packet will include: BH 101 overview, bylaws, glossary, etc.

Diversity, Equity and Inclusion, to Inform BHC Decision Making

e This has been tabled for the next meeting

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
The meeting minutes for December have been approved.
Steven Youngs has been nominated and approved as the Vice Chair for 2021.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Aika Fallstrom, Program Specialist



